
Wheeler Crest Community Services District 
129 Willow Road 
Swall Meadows, CA 93514 
 
October 14, 2018 
 

Scheduled Water Pressure Test 
Tuesday – October 23th at 10:00 a.m. 
 
Dear:  Hilltop System Property Owner: 

 

There is a planned test to switch over to the artesian / reservoir scheduled for Tuesday, October 

23th, beginning at 10:00 a.m.  You will most likely experience low water pressure.  The hope is to 

draw any air gaps or air locks out of the system and to restore the normal water pressure.  Water 

WILL BE AVAILABLE during this test period and we WANT YOU TO USE AS MUCH 

WATER AS POSSIBLE during this test period.  We plan on running the test until the reservoir 

is almost empty 7500 gallons.  Then we will switch back over to the new well / hydrostatic pump 

and let the reservoir fill up.  During the test, we’re hoping that the water pressure will increase 

back to the normal 40 psi. 

 

During the test, we will be attaching hoses to easily accessible locations to create as much water 

demand as possible.  If you do not want us to use any spigots or faucets on your property, or if you 

plan on using this test period to water outside vegetation on your own, simply notify me via email 

at ghinouye1@gmail.com at least 24 hours prior to the test. 

 

Please take the necessary steps to have adequate water available for your personal use during this 

outage in case you experience low or unusable water pressure. 

 

For those of you who have elected electronic transmission, we will send out an email when the 

work is completed, and the water pressure is back to normal. 

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Thanks, 

Glenn Inouye 

Wheeler Crest Community Service District – Chairman 

Ghinouye1@gmail.com 

760 914-0405 
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